THE RAMBLERS  LAKE DISTRICT AREA
Minutes of 85th Area A.G.M. 
 held at The Methodist Hall Kendal
on Saturday 22nd January 2022
==============================================================================

Present

 Chairman   Charlie Shepherd and 11 others
 
Chairman’s Introduction

 The Chairman went on to welcomed guests Richard May, Trustee Representative of Ramblers and Diane Simcoe,  Area, Support Officer.
1.  Apologies; for absence

    Sue Bennett, Barry Maxwell, Dennis and Margaret Pook 
2.  Minutes of 2021 AGM
   Approved  

3. Matters arising from the above minutes

     none
4.   Annual Report
      The Annual report was reviewed and accepted. The report has already been sent out to all groups in the area and 
       a copy sent to Diane Simcoe.

5.   Financial Statement
      The Financial statement was approved.
6. Election of Honorary President
           The Rt. Hon Lord Clark of Windermere   : Proposed by  Charlie Shepherd and Seconded by  Brian Jones
            and elected unanimously.
 7. Election of Honorary officers 
     Chairman  :  Charlie Shepherd   : Proposed by Roger Burgin and Alan Duval and elected unanimously.

           
   The following were Proposed by Charlie Shepherd and Seconded by Ian Brodie and elected unanimously 
           
           Vice-chairman; Brian Jones

           Secretary; David Dixon
           Treasurer; David Brown
            Membership Secretary ; David Johnson
            Foot path Secretary; Dennis Pook

            Countryside secretary; Sue Bennett
            Media Contact; Charlie Shepherd
            Access officer, Area news Editor & Publicity officer  ; all remain vacant
          

8. Appointment of Independent Examiner
     Roger Burgin, Proposed by Brian Jones and Seconded by Alan Duval, was unanimously elected

9. The following have agreed to continue in non elected positions

           Printer; Harry Upton         

           Webmaster; David Johnson
10. Motions 

None
11. Brian May, Trustee Representative, gave a brief talk about how the Ramblers were meeting the challenge of the present situation and that the organisation was succeeding and moving forward and that the future looked positive. The main achievements were that in the previous 12 months there had been 25,000 led walks over 2,000 volunteers had taken up on line training courses.
13. The next AGM January 2021 – Date and time to be fixed later.
